



Newsletter

3rd April 2020

Dear parents/carers,

It is very strange to think it's been already two weeks since we have all been forced into lockdown. Although we have been open for a few number of key worker children, the school has felt empty without the sound of all our children and families.

However, it has been fantastic to see how well the children are engaging with the home learning, the exercise routines and the creative activities. It has been lovely to receive pictures of the children getting stuck in various activities, pictures of their wonderful work and their messages for the teachers and friends! Please keep sending them to us we absolutely love to see them.

You and your children can contact us anytime through the email: admin@virginia.towerhamlets.sch.uk, just put the name of the member of staff you'd like the email to reach as a title.

For those who have still not accessed our home learning page on the website please do! The teachers update it every day during term time and expect the children to get in touch to share their work or to ask further questions if they need to. Also on our website, there is a list of educational websites which you may want to use should you want to.

It has been lovely to speak to some of you and the children on the phone, the teachers and members of the leadership team will be phoning you regularly to keep in touch.

We will be closing for the Easter holidays, we will still be updating our class blogs but less regularly and will resume with the daily blogs on **Monday the 20th of April**. The school will also re-open for key worker children on Monday the 20th of April.

We will continue to send you updates and letters so do make sure you check our website and your emails regularly.

Newsletter Subscription

You can now sign up to have the Virginia Primary School weekly newsletter sent to you directly by email ١d

each week. The subscription form is on our website - there is a link on the home page. We hope you fithis service useful.
Stay safe, healthy and kind.
Best wishes,

Barbara Lo Giudice, acting head teacher